
  February 2019 Report 

 
 
Dear Brothers & Sisters, 
 

I thank God for all of you.  Knowing that there are brothers and sisters throughout the 
country who are interested in the Lord’s work in Boston is a great encouragement to 
me.  Thank you! 
 

Support Update 
I mentioned in my last report that I would be losing $500 in our monthly support at 
the end of March but am pleased to report that the expected shortcoming has now 
been filled.  I am grateful to the Lord Who provides! 
 

Work of Evangelist 
The lunch Bible study at Mass 
General Hospital has been going 
through some changes.  I’ve 
mentioned before that this study 
was originally set up by John, a 
doctor who works at the hospital. 
Through God’s providence, I came 
into contact with John, and for 
many months the study was 
primarily between just him and me.  
However, over this past month, we 
have had some new faces join from 
the community.  Mackenzie has 
become a regular visitor who takes 
the train on her lunch break to read the Bible with us.  Another visitor, Tom, joined 
our study about three weeks ago and has since started coming to our Sunday morning 
worship service.  Also, one of the members of our congregation has joined the study, 
as she works just a block away.  It has been really exciting to see this growth and 
interest in God’s Word. 
 

Another reason these visitors are exciting is because John let me know that he is 
leaving Mass General Hospital to work at another hospital across town.  I was 
concerned that the lunch Bible study would end, but with the new interest lately, we 
will be able to keep it going.  Additionally, John and I have already discussed 
continuing our study together at his new place of work after he gets settled.  Praise 

Public Garden is still beautiful with snow! 



   

God for how He has been blessing and growing this effort!  I cannot take any credit for 
the way these Bible studies have begun to flourish – I can only give God the glory. 
 

Christians in Boston 
I previously mentioned that we have had some Christian women who speak Spanish 
worshipping with us over the past few months.  One of the women, Kelly, informed us 
that she would like to place membership.  We are all excited about this opportunity for 
growth. We are appreciative that Kelly is willing to join with us and work together, 
even though it may be uncomfortable for her at times.  While she is working to learn 
English, our group has also continued to do what we can to help by translating the 
Bible classes and sermons.  Our congregation is blessed with several Spanish-
speaking members, a couple of whom are able to translate for Kelly (and her relatives 
who are still visiting from time to time).  
 

My fellow worker, Dan Koen, and his wife, Sonia, are in the midst of a 3 week trip to 
Sierra Leone in Africa.  This trip has a two-fold purpose.  The first purpose is to teach 
and spread the gospel to those whom they are able to meet.  A second purpose is to 
investigate the possibility of moving to and living in Sierra Leone full-time to preach 
and teach the gospel.  This is something that Dan and Sonia have thought and prayed 
about for a long time.  If God opens the door for them, they would like to move in a 
couple of years.  I appreciate Dan and Sonia, their love for the Lord, and their 
willingness to do hard things for Him and His kingdom.  We have been missing them 
while they are gone but are thankful that God is using them in His service overseas. 
 

Personal 
It’s been a lot of fun for our family to experience winter on a different level than what 
we were used to in Texas.  The girls have been able to experience some fun firsts here 
in Boston: their first snowman that they 
built on their own, their first time to go 
sledding down a snowy hill, their first 
attempt at building a snow fort, their first 
time walking in knee-deep snow. They are 
loving every moment of it! 
 

Despite the dread we had of winter, we 
have been enjoying it.  Hannah and I are 
constantly amazed at the beauty of snow.  I 
don’t even mind shoveling it – SO FAR! 
 

To God be the glory in all that He has done! 
 
His Servant, 

Kyle Bennett
kyleabennett@gmail.com 
(214) 587-5629 
 

587 Freeport Street 
Boston, MA 02122 

Our first sledding experience! 


